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Ohel Trip: week after next:
 Tuesday Jan. 16, ו‘ שבט

 

Mazal Tov!

Dear Parents,
Thank you for encouraging your children to participate in the
Chumash and Gemoro Champ programs. BH boys are
involved and there is room for everyone to practice and
master the chumash or gemoro they are learning in class and
earn the rewards. 
Dovid haMelech referred to reciting words of Torah as a
taivoh. The joy of learning Torah provides the talmidim with
proper chazoroh as well that which is descriptively
compared in mishnayos to reaping what one sows.
Thinking about this powerful comparison inspires each of us
to bring our kids into Torah learning as much as possible.
We want to bring them to the point where they are thirsty
for reciting words of Torah. We have seen this happen with
our talmidim who have embraced the Chumash and Gemoro
Champ program.
A big yasher koiach to Rabbi Itkin for the beautiful video and
posters prepared for the program and yasher koiach to the
talmidim who participated as well, they aren’t actors, this is
the real deal. 
 In addition, the Rebbe teaches us that the kedushah of our
homes isn’t solely the parent's responsibility, little girl’s
benching licht and young boys making their room a cheder
Tzivos Hashem in which they have their own seforim, brings
our children as partners in our mission to bring the shechinah
into our homes.
This is acutely true with Torah learning. We should share
with our children how important their contribution to the
kedushah in our home is and how they can draw Hashem
into our home by learning Torah in the home.
Wishing you a good Shabbos, 
Rabbi Kaplan
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As we began “2024”, we started our unit on calendar skills. The boys learned all
12 months by heart and practiced reading a calendar, making note of how many
days/weeks per month. We also clapped along to hear how many syllables are in
the names of each month.
In our next chapter, we read about Milo’s hardship. He was forced to give up
having a pet snake, for no one in his family approved of it, especially his sister,
Blake. Our class survey showed that most boys felt bad for Milo. However, his
grandfather made a compromise with him to keep the snake on the trip, as long
as he let it go, once they reached grandma’s cabin. We all agreed that this was a
wise plan, for a compromise keeps the peace and everyone has something to
gain. The boys shared real life examples when a “Peshorah” was made and
“Ahavas Yisroel” endured. Seiz gut tzu zayn a YID!! As we continue adding two
digits plus two digits, we are practicing to line up the numbers in the proper
columns and regroup (carry) by putting the digit in the window of the house and
the sum in the basement (our own lingo). We ended the week with “News On
The Run”. The FOREVER stamp will be increasing from 66 cents to 68 cents.
Will texting and emailing make the stamp a thing of the past? “A penny for your
thoughts”. 
Gut Shabbos!!
Mrs. Levin- Grade 2A
What a successful week it’s been. The concept of math family facts was so
exciting to learn. The boys all got mini marshmallows and were able to write
number sentences and learned that the numbers are interchangeable. Eating the
marshmallows at the end was the best part!! We also created key rings to help
us remember the multiplication tables. We started a new lesson in vocabulary
and iyH will be tested on the words on Wednesday. We continued learning fun
facts about our ears and how we hear. We played a game on how our ears sense
the different sounds. It was so much fun!! In grammar, we learned the differences
between adjectives and adverbs. We are anticipating the upcoming book report.
The boys who have chosen books are already reading them. We are looking
forward to a great week ahead!! Gut Shabbos and a Gut Chodesh.
Mrs. Feldman– Grade 3B
This week saw the Third grade make great strides in Math and Writing. We had
a Math Test on the 1-5x Tables, and we learned the 9x table with lots of tricks to
help us remember the answers. In Writing we continued learning about
sequencing and paragraph writing. On Thursday, the boys wrote their first
stories, and read them before the class (See pictures). The story was about
finding some little people living in a bottle in the bedroom closet. In Reading, we
learned about Helen Keller. We discussed how there are unique people with
disabilities who manage to succeed in spite of all the challenges. In Science we
finished learning about the Sense of Taste, and we will be"H finish up learning
about the Sense of Smell and Touch over the next week or two. REMINDER***
The Biography book report is due iy"H in a week. Not all boys had their books
approved. Kudos to Yossi Altein and Sholom Levitin, who already presented their
reports to the class!  Also, please ensure that your son has enough supplies and
snacks: learning makes us hungry, and we go through pencils like water!! Have a
guten Shabbos!
Mrs. Eckstein- Grade 3A
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